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CHIDEOCK ANNUAL VILLAGE MEETING 2023 

 
 

Reports  



 

Page 2 of 11 

 

Parish Council Chair’s Report/. 
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Clerk’s Report. 
 
 
1. PLANNING APPLICATIONS. 

 
14 planning applications have been considered. 
 

2. CORRESPONDENCE. 
 
Too much! 
 

3. FINANCES. 
 
a) External Audit. 

There is now no requirement for External Audit, provided that income and 
expenditure are both less than £25,000. Internal audit is still required, the same forms 
must be completed and there must be a period when the public can inspect the 
accounts. All information will be put on the website.  
 
Mr Ian Wigglesworth had been our internal auditor since 2008 but decided to “retire” 
after doing the 2022 audit. Cliff Allen has agreed to take on the role. 
 

b) Precept  
The precept has been increased by £188, which equates to a Band D Council Tax 
increase of £0.84 a year. 
 

c) Accounts. 
The accounts for 2021 - 2022 have been finalised and there is an overspend of £17.21 
which has been taken from the General Reserve.  
 
The Internal Audit will take place in May. 
 
The accounts are available for anyone to view at any time, by prior arrangement with 
the Clerk. 
 

d) Foss Orchard. 
All income from the car park is reserved for repairs to and maintenance of the car 
park and is supplemented by provision in the precept.  
 
National Highways funded the installation of 2 electric car charging points, and the 
Parish Council receives £833.34 each year in rent. 
 
The hedge is cut twice a year by the Bridport Lengthsmen (excluding “Chideock”).  
 
The garden area was be tidied up by the Bridport Lenghtsman, and Rob Murray has 
taken on the job of keeping it all spick and span. 
 

e) Clapps Mead Playing Field. 
The required RoSPA checks for insurance are now conducted by Mr Ken Hussey, 
who does this for other parishes, including Bridport. The checks are done every 3 
months and any minor repairs are done there and then.  
 
Councillors conduct visual inspections every 2 weeks. 
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The beam on the double swing rotted out – Caledonia play replaced it free of charge 
even though it was out of warranty. However, the Parish Council had to pay £150 for 
it to be delivered. Ken Hussey installed it. 
 
George Dunn and Mike Kelson put in a new post for another piece of equipment – 
they will not be doing that again as it was a bigger job then they had envisaged!  
 
New goal posts and nets have been ordered from Huck Sport. 
 
The Parish Council thanks Cllr George Dunn, Mike Kelson, and all others whose 
names I do not know, for helping with general maintenance tasks. 
 

f) Bus Shelters. 
Bus shelter cleaning is now being carried by Luke Bennett. 
 

g) Grants made. 
From precept 

• £200 to Bridport Citizens Advice Bureau 

• £700 to the Chideock News 

• £700 to Chideock Village Hall for maintenance. 

• £1000 to the Winniford River Action Group – this money is being held by 
the Parish Council on behalf of the group. 

 
This totals more than the amount which was set in the budget for 2022-2023 - 
£765 was taken from the “Devolution of Services” reserve which was set up prior 
to the demise of West Dorset District Council and has not been used. 

 
The following customary grants were made from the precept: - 

• £675 to St Giles PCC towards Cemetery Grass Cutting. 

• The Parish Council continues to put aside £230 a year for 3 years to pay for 
the next 3-year village clock service contract. 
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PSCO Bishop’s Report. 
 
 
We are of course lucky to be able to live and/or work in this area, particularly because it is a 

beautiful place to be, but we are also lucky that it is a low crime rate area. Traditionally, rural area 

like this are often a target for non- dwelling burglaries, such as breaks to outbuildings, sheds, etc. 

Offenders often looking for power tools, machinery, etc. Fortunately, since the lockdown periods, 

this appears to have reduced. We saw a period last year, between September and November, 

where we saw several thefts of vehicles (2 Land Rovers from the Drimpton area, 1 land Rover 

from the West Bexington area which was later found dumped by the thieves with parts stolen from 

it) and several thefts of catalytic converters (2 in Beaminster, 1 in Lyme, 1 in Broadoak and 1 in 

the Marshwood area). Catalytic converter thefts have become a National issue, due to the rise in 

certain precious metals, which the parts contain. These thefts often take a matter of seconds to 

commit but can often cause a vehicle to be written off due to the expense of the parts. Japanese 

model vehicles seem to be the most targeted, as they seem to use a higher quantity of precious 

metal inside the part. 

 

The beginning of this year saw a few caravans stolen from the Lyme Regis area. Other than this, 

there have been very few spates of thefts or breaks. That is not to say they are not happening, as 

there have been the odd one or two here and there across the Bridport Section, but we are not 

seeing a traditional pattern to these types of crimes. I like to believe that one reason for this is that 

many people are taking up the advice we have been giving, particularly in the farming community, 

around crime prevention and the use of security methods to help prevent these crimes from 

happening. If anyone is interested in any crime prevention advice, please contact us. 

 

I have mentioned in previous reports that scams are rife. Again, this is a national issue, which 

appears to be more common than most crimes put together. There is probably more to say that I 

could put in a report, but for the best advice, or to report any scams, contact Action Fraud on 

www.actionfraud.police.uk, or call them on 0300 123 2040.  Their website, along with ours – 

www.dorset.police.uk, contain a lot of scam prevention advice, to prevent you getting caught out 

and helping to recognise how scammers work and what they are asking.  I always advise people 

to screen calls before picking up, such as asking for a call screening service from your phone 

provider, or using an answer machine to take unexpected calls, so you are not having any contact 

with scammers directly. The vast majority of unsolicited calls will be scams, so please have a look 

at the websites provided. Do remember to NEVER give out any personal or financial details to any 

callers, even if they seem genuine. Always question to yourself, why they would need them in the 

first place and if you think the reason may be genuine, HANG UP and call the company/Bank back 

http://www.actionfraud.police.uk/
http://www.dorset.police.uk/
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directly, to see if the call was genuine. Banks will never call you and ask for any details, or ask you 

to confirm any details, so never trust someone just because they say they are from a Bank or 

other legitimate company. 

 

Whilst we have seen a reduction in the amount of Police Officers locally over the last few years, 

Dorset Police have been running recruitments to employ more PCs over the last couple of years. 

This will take some time to filter down to local teams and we will not see a rise back to previous 

levels, at least not for some time yet, but it is looking slightly more positive. I advise people on a 

regular basis to keep reporting things to us, as even if we are unable to respond immediately, if 

there are things we can do retrospectively, we will, or if this provides us with intelligence so that 

we can target specific people or locations, we can look to do specific operations. There have been 

some good results in Bridport and Lyme Regis in recent months, where we have conducted 

Misuse of drug Act warrants, based on intelligence communities have been feeding into us. 

 

Last October, our Rural Crime team were asked to come out to the area to engage with residents 

who have concerns around rural matters. My colleague was happy with the response of those that 

came to see her at Felicities Farm Shop. If this is something you would like to see again in the 

future, please let us know, likewise if there are other engagement opportunities, such as coffee 

mornings we can attend. 

 

Best regards to all, 

 

Alex. 
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Report for the Church of Our Lady, Chideock 
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Chideock Village Hall Report. 
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St Giles PCC Report. 

 


